מדינת ישראל משרד החינוך

סוג הבתינה: א. בגרות לבתי ספר על־יסודיים

ב. בגרות לנבחני משנה

ג. בגרות לנבחנים אקסטרניים

מועד הבחינה: ַ קיץ תשס״ח, 2008

מספר השאלון: 016105, 404

אנגלית

שאלון די

(MODULE D)

גרסה בי

הוראות לנבחן

א <u>משך הבחינה:</u> שעה ורבע

מבנה השאלון ומפתח ההערכה: בשאלון זה שני פרקים.

פרק ראשון – הבנת הנקרא – 70 נקודות

פרק שני – משימת כתיבה – 30 נקודות

סהייכ – 100 נקודות

<u>חומר עזר מותר בשימוש:</u> מילון אוקספורד אנגלי-אנגלי-עברי.

או מילון הראפס אנגלי-אנגלי-ערבי:

قاموس " هاراب " إنجليزي - إنجليزي - عربي

נבחן ייעולה חדשיי רשאי להשתמש <u>גם</u> במילון דו־לשוני: אנגלי-שפת־אמו / שפת־אמו-אנגלי.

הוראות מיוחדות:

- עליך לכתוב את כל תשובותיך בגוף השאלון (במקומות המיועדים לכך). (1)
- כתוב את כל תשובותיך ב<u>אנגלית</u> ו<u>בעט בלבד. אסור</u> להשתמש בטיפקס. (2)
 - .בתום הבחינה החזר את השאלון למשגיח.

ההנחיות בשאלון זה מנוסחות בלשון זכר ומכוונות לנבחנות ולנבחנים כאחד.

בהצלחה!

- 2 -

PART I: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS (70 points)

Read the informative text below and then answer questions 1-7.

WELCOME TO THE WONDERS OF MANUKA HONEY!

PharmaGold is proud to introduce HoneyAid, an exciting new antibiotic cream made from 100% pure Manuka honey. HoneyAid heals all types of wounds and burns, even those that do not respond to other medications.

The healing powers of honey have been known for over 3000 years. Since ancient times, honey has been used to treat various medical conditions, such as eye infections. It became less popular only in the 20th century, with the discovery of another antibiotic: penicillin. But today many conventional antibiotics are no longer effective. In the hope of finding a solution to this problem, researchers began studying different kinds of honey, including Manuka honey, the main ingredient in HoneyAid.

Manuka honey, which is originally from New Zealand, was always considered worthless because of its bitter taste. But in 2003, biochemist Peter Molan discovered that it is not worthless after all. In fact, it is a powerful antibiotic, much stronger than other types of honey. Since then, Molan and others have collected substantial evidence showing that Manuka honey is better than many conventional medicines for treating wounds and burns. Studies have also found that it is highly effective in preventing infection.

The findings were so convincing that PharmaGold decided to develop a product which would take advantage of the astonishing qualities of Manuka honey. The result was HoneyAid. Tests in hospitals around the world proved HoneyAid's effectiveness and led to its approval for use in Britain, Australia and Canada. Last month HoneyAid was also approved by the US Department of Health. Now you too can enjoy the benefits of this great "new" antibiotic.

For more information about HoneyAid and the wonders of Manuka honey, visit our website at www.pharmagold.com. You will find out what doctors and nurses have to say about HoneyAid, where you can buy it in your area, and much, much more.

(Adapted from "Sweet Salve," Washington Post, August 7, 2007)

OUESTIONS (70 points)

Answer questions 1-7 in English, according to the text. In questions 1 and 7, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions.

1.		XX71	41		. 1 *	^	lines 4-9	١0
1	- 24	wnarie	The	main	CHIMIACT	α T	Tinet /L-L	27
J		TITUL IN		1110111	Subject	\mathbf{v}	IIIICS TES	<i>,</i> .

- (i) The advantages of Manuka honey.
- (ii) The history of the medical use of honey.
- (iii) The latest research on penicillin.
- (iv) The modern medical uses of honey.

(8 points)

2.	What do the writers explain in lines 7-9?				
	COMPLETE THE SENTENCE.	· · · ·	**		
				1.5	*

3. What do we learn about Manuka honey from lines 10-16? PUT A $\sqrt{}$ BY THE TWO CORRECT ANSWERS.

- i) Why people don't eat it.
- ii) Why it is produced mainly in New Zealand.
- iii) How Molan collected evidence about it.
- iv) How long it has been used.
- v) How it can be improved.
- vi) How it is different from other types of honey.

(2x7=14 points)

4. Line 18 mentions the "astonishing qualities" of Manuka honey. Give ONE of these qualities, from another paragraph.

ANSWER:

(8 points)

5.	What sequence of events is presented in lines 13-22? Fill in the missing information below.							
	(1)	Scientists discovered the qualities of Manuka honey.						
	(2)				······································			
	(3)	HoneyAid was found to be very effective.	•					
	(4)							
2.	(5)	HoneyAid is being sold to the public.		ý				
				.(2×8	3=16 points)			
6.	COM	IPLETE THE SENTENCE.						
Š	Line	s 23-25 tell the readers what						
				rs.				
			7		(7 points)			
7.	How do the writers try to convince people to buy HoneyAid?							
	(i)	They describe how HoneyAid is produced.			J			
	(ii)	They explain the importance of antibiotics.						

- (iii) They focus on the value of the main ingredient.
- They describe the success of their company. (iv)

(8 points)

PART II: WRITTEN PRESENTATION (30 points)

Write 100-120 words in English on the following topic.

8. Your school newspaper has asked readers to write on the following topic:

Describe something you did that was hard for you to do.

Write a passage for the newspaper describing what you did. You may write about some or all of the following:

- * Why you did it.
- * Why it was difficult for you.
- * Who or what helped you.
- * What happened in the end.

בהצלחה!

Use this page and the next (nos. 5-6) for writing a rough draft.

אַנג<u>לית, קיץ תשסיי</u>ח, מסי 2016105, 404<u>, גרסה בי</u>

בהצלחה!

זכות היוצרים שמורה למדינת ישראל אין להעתיק או לפרסם אלא ברשות משרד החינוך